## THE VICE PRESIDENT'S CHAMBER WASHINGTON

Uvalde, Texas. September 20, 1934.

Hon. Amon G. Carter,
Fort Worth Star-Telegram,
Fort Worth, Texas.

Dear Amon:

Your favor of the 17th, together with various clippings, etc., is received and I have read about your trip with interest.

I think I would have enjoyed the trip with you as I am greatly interested in that section of the world; however, that is lots of travelling for a fellow who doesn't care very much for it.

The boys were here day before yesterday and seemed to have a good time. I was happy to have them here and we all enjoyed them. I guess they are down in Mexico now and I hope they will enjoy it.

We have had a little rain, of course, not as much as we want, and the weather is very comfortable. I am expecting to be out in the country from now on more than I am in town.

Mrs. Garner joins me in warm personal regards to you and yours.

Sincerely your friend,

JNG/erg

REGEIVEU SET 21 1934